
 LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
 June 20, 2022 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval of the Collective Bargaining Agreement Between 
 Livonia Public Schools School District and the 
 American Federation of State, County, and Municipal Employees (AFSCME)  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District enter into a 
three-year contract with American Federation of State, County, and Municipal Employees 
(AFSCME Local 118), whose agreement was ratified by AFSCME members.  Said 
contract is to commence July 1, 2022 and continue through June 30, 2025. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The Board of Education, through its designated representatives, has been meeting on a regular 
basis with this bargaining unit.  An agreement has been reached between the two parties.  Staff 
recommends that the Board of Education approve this tentative agreement insofar as it 
represents a fair settlement and is consistent with the guidelines established by the Board of 
Education. 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Anthony Abbate, Director of Personnel & District Services 
 
 
EXHIBIT: 
 
None 
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